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Mrs Nairne’s Headlines

IMPORTANT DATES
A huge welcome back to our school 
community!  We have had a fantastic week 
and it has been so good seeing the children 
engaging in their learning and being so 
happy to see their friends.  

As we start this new school  year, I would like 
to remind parents that my door is always 
open to you.  Please do not hesitate to book 
a time to see me if there is anything you 
would like to discuss.  We are a team, 
working together for the good of the children 
and it is important that you keep me 
informed about anything we need to know or 
anything you feel we could do to improve the 
outcomes for our children.  We want to work 
in partnership with you and look forward to 
seeing what we can achieve together. 

We have some important dates for your 
diary.  Parent consultations will be on 
Tuesday 8th (1:30pm to 6:00pm)  and 
Wednesday 9th November (3:45pm to 
6:00pm)  School will close for the children 
at 1pm on Tuesday 8th November for the 
consultations.  School will be open as 
normal on Wednesday 9th.  All meetings will 
be in person.

We also have our Open Classroom sessions, 
where you are welcome to visit classes after 
school to come and look at your children’s 
work.

Wednesday 18th January 2023
Wednesday 17th May 2023
Wednesday 12th July 2023

Year Group Meetings
Each year group will be holding a Year group 
meeting via Zoom.  Meeting details will be 
shared on the class pages.  We will record 
the meeting and you will be able to watch it 
at a later date if you are not able to attend.

Year 4 - Monday 12th 8am
Year 6 - Monday 12th 4pm
Year 2 - Tuesday 13th 8am
Year 3 - Tuesday 13th 4pm
Year 5 - Wednesday 14th 8am
Year 1 - Monday 19th 4pm

We are still very keen for volunteers 
to come and help out in school.  Any 
support you can give our children 
would be greatly appreciated.



Please can I remind all parents 
and carers to think carefully 
about where you park when 
picking up and dropping off 
our children.  We have 
received emails from a local 
resident who lives on a private 
road off Handsworth Avenue.  
Please do not park on Private 
Roads when collecting 
children.  Thank you for your 
cooperation.  

Do you have a child who was born 
between 1 September 2018 and 31 
August 2019?
If so, they are due to start Reception 
Class in September 2023. To make an 
application please apply online here by 
15 January 2023. 

For more information visit the Waltham 
Forest Primary Admission page by clicking 
here

You can download a copy of the Starting 
Primary School 2023
brochure which has full details of how to 
apply for a Reception Class place.

https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/schools-education-and-learning/apply-primary-school
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1t-dkllO0m_ASXdnoVygB3Hj8c6p03RB7/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1t-dkllO0m_ASXdnoVygB3Hj8c6p03RB7/view?usp=sharing


How to talk to children about the Queen’s death. 

Use clear language - When somebody dies, whether in our close 

family or someone who played an important role in the nation - 

like the Queen, we should take time to sit and explain to our 

children what has happened, using simple child-friendly 

language.

Be honest - It’s better to be open, honest, and direct when 

someone has died. Without clear information, children tend to fill 

in the gaps to try and make sense of what is happening.

Reassure your child - Hearing about The Queen’s death might 

make children worried about people around them dying. 

Encourage them to ask questions - And give honest answers. Your 

child may have a lot of questions about The Queen’s death, or it 

may prompt questions about death in general.

Let them know their feelings are normal - Let the child know that 

all feelings are okay - from anger, sadness, guilt, worry, confusion, 

and more - these are all normal reactions to hearing that 

someone has died, all feelings are okay.

Show your own emotions - It’s okay for children to see you 

emotional. In fact, it’s important that they do, it helps them to 

understand it’s okay to feel sad and it can help them to get the 

magnitude of what is happening.

Where to get support;

If you know a child who has been bereaved or is impacted by The 

Queen’s death,

The Good Grief Trust - thegoodgrieftrust.org

Winston's Wish - Free national helpline on 08088 020 021 - 

winstonswish.org

Grief Encounter - Free helpline: 0808 802 0111 - 

griefencounter.org.uk

Bereavement Trust - Free helpline: 0800 435 455 - 

bereavement-trust.org.uk

http://thegoodgrieftrust.org
http://winstonswish.org
http://griefencounter.org.uk
http://bereavement-trust.org.uk




Settling in well to Year 3!







Our voluntary fund is up and running on 
ParentPay.  

It has a default of £30 but this figure can be 
amended so any amount can be paid as 
frequently as you would like.  

We have recently received information 
regarding the impact that the fuel crisis will 
have on our school budget.  We have a 
difficult time ahead of us and any support 
you can give would be greatly appreciated.

Please click here to donate to our voluntary 
fund on Parent Pay. 

https://app.parentpay.com/public/client/security/v2/#/login


Year 3 are reaching for the stars!  We believe in you!
Year 5 have been producing some artwork… 


